Mr. Ray Evans,
A.F.R.T.C.,
St. Petersburg, Florida.

Dear Ray:

I just talked to Capt. Ted O'Sullivan at the Reception Center, and he gave me your address. It was with some fear and trepidation that I called because I had seen in the paper previously where you went to Fort Riley. Of course, this story proved to be erroneous. It was predicated on what they thought they were going to get, not what actually happened.

I am sending you a letter from Helms Athletic Foundation, doubtless calling your attention to your selection as an All-American member of their basketball selection committee.

Again, congratulations and best wishes for your continued success. You certainly deserve it.

Sincerely yours,

FCA:AH

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.